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Given its early maturing stage and nutritious nature, Fonio (Digitaria Exilis (Kippist)
Stapf) has been known as an important food security crop in the growing areas
since it closes the hunger gap between the planting and harvesting period of the
major staple crops such as maize. However, nowadays its production is being
neglected in many areas of West Africa and no improved varieties are currently
available. Kundok Development Consult as part of the EWA-BELT project has
introduced and evaluated Fonio production in four Ghanaian districts (Savelugu,
West Mamprusi, Talensi and Nabdam) testing four local varieties (Namba, Nnamba,
Wagadugu and Nfonikpa). Since Nnamba resulted the highest yielding landrace
(~900-1000 kg ha–1), it was proposed to 20 farmer groups in the 4 districts, for a
total of 400 farmers, which have been linked to a processor company.
Furthermore, five farmers per each district, representing each group, will be
trained with a Training of Trainers (ToT) approach on the manual processing of the
crop so that by the end of the project, a total of 100 farmers (25 per district) will
produce Fonio. On these premises, not only the inclusion of Fonio in the farming
systems will have the capability to enhance food security, but also, if produced in
larger quantities than farmers own consumption, it could be sold to the
mechanical processing company also increasing the farmers’ household income.
Within the project, the partner ACRA also directed part of its research on Fonio,
assessing two different crop management practices in the areas of Zorgho,
Loumbila and Guié in Burkina Faso. Preliminary results showed a yield increase of
about 124% (830 kg ha–1) under manure fertilization (60 kg ha–1) and deeply row-
seeding compared to the traditional practices with no fertilizer and broadcasting
sowing (370 kg ha–1).
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